

The Council of European Geodetic Surveyors Comité de Liaison des Géomètres Européens

The President

3rd January 2005

The Belgian Defence Staff DGMRC&I Rue d'Evere 1 1140 Bruxelles

Att. Commander Wittock

Subject: CLGE Seminar DEC 01-02 2005

Dear Commander Wittock,

On behalf of CLGE I want to express my gratitude for the warm and positive support from The Royal Military Academy.

The surroundings, the Facilities of the RMA and the positive assistance from your staff made a great impression on the Participants from 19 countries and I have received numerous mails showing this.

In the picture of impressing the participants the great effort done by one of your staff officers cannot stay unmentioned.

Major Jean-Yves Pirlot put in a tremendous effort in a positive spirit and allowed us to overcome a lot of late problems in a calming way.

He not only has he taken care of the Logistical side of a seminar but he has also demonstrated an understanding of working conditions in an International organisation, which can only be described as far beyond average.

Sincerely yours,

Henning Elmstroem Président CLGE